
BANNOCKBURN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
P. O. Box 211, Franktown, CO 80116
July 2019 BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Date:  July 8, 2019
Location:  Franktown Fire Department
Board Attendees:   Jack Shuler, Becky Realsen, Cynthia Goetz, & Tammy Edwards 
Document Committee Members:  John Edwards & Kaye Wilcox
Residents Attending: Wayne Heintz, Lee White, Art Trouville, James Rogers.
Meeting was called to order by Jack Shuler at 6:03 PM
Quorum was obtained with 4 Board members present. All in attendance were welcomed.
Board delayed the business of the meeting to invite the visitors to share the reasons they were at the meeting.  Most revolved around a discussion of the proposed covenants.  Questions revolved around the language regarding roofing, an additional error was voiced, and questions were asked to understand the language regarding the 66 2//3 vote and about the administrative law judge approval if the 66 2/3 vote is not reached.  Basically, an administrative law judge will cost money and only rectify the parts of the Covenants that is required by Colorado Law. The Board and members of the Document Committee clarified and answered the attendees' questions during the meeting. 
Mr. Rogers is interested in the Board position At-Large.  He was asked to return at 8:00 to continue sharing his interest and qualifications.
 Reports:

Secretary’s Report from June was reviewed. Motion by Tammy to approve. Motion carried.

Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Motion by Cynthia to approve. Motion carried.

Social Committee Chairman position is open, and residents interested are encouraged to contact a Board member. Upcoming social events were discussed The ANNUAL PICNIC is scheduled for AUGUST 24 beginning at 11:30.

Welcome Committee - No new residents moved into Bannockburn since last meeting.
Old Business:

Two position on the Bannockburn Board are open.  They are Vice-President/Environment Chair, & Social Chair or Secretary.  Please consider becoming a member of the BHOA Board in one of the positions.  


Ballots of the proposed new covenants was discussed. Several changes regarding errors in numbering of the mailings have become apparent. Corrections are being posted on the website. The errors are only in the numbering not language including:
· Page 9, Article III, Section 10e, Article X should be Article IX.

· Page 26, Article IX, Section 2, Article X should be Article IX.

· Page 28, Article XI - General Provisions should be Article X - General Provisions (There should be no Article XI).

· Page 11, Article III, Section 14.g refers to Section 10.4. Correction reference is Article IX, Section 4

  There will also continue to be information sent out on Nextdoor to assist in keeping residents informed. Bannockburn entrances will have signage reminding residents to vote and return their ballots due July 31. 

The Bannockburn Annual Picnic is scheduled for Aug. 24, starting at 11:30.  Becky will secure the tent, tables, chairs, buns, water, plates, napkins & utensils.  Cynthia will call Hickory House and order the meats.  Each resident is asked to bring a dish to share.  Tammy made the entrance signage. Jack will put up the entrance signage around Aug. 15th.  

The newly adopted $250 Transfer Fee was discussed due to questions initiated by residents.  After discussion, the Board decided to allow it to stand as is.  John Edwards agreed to work on developing a new policy documenting the Transfer Fee.  
New Business:

James (Jim) Roberts is interested in filling the Member At Large. Board position. He reports that he has lived in Bannockburn for 31 years and served as a Board member previously. He sited several reasons for wanting to serve including:  there is a need, he is concerned about violations, what the Board does affects neighbors and the values of the neighborhood, and that he had previously worked hard to get revisions passed in approximately 2000-2004.  Moved by Tammy to nominate James to the Board, motion passed. Welcome Jim.  

President Jack received an e-mail inquiry from a family interested in moving to Bannockburn regarding their family's hobby of riding dirt bikes. The question revolved about noise concerns from neighbors.  After Board discussion, Jack agreed to return the email stating that there are both Covenant and Douglas County restrictions concerning the riding of dirt bikes.  Article VI, #17, of Bannockburn Protective Covenants refers to any noxious activity on any lot which is or might become a nuisance to adjoining residential lots. Douglas County also has regulations which can be viewed at: https://www.douglas.co.us/land/rural-living/rural-lifestyle-expectation-rights-responsibilities-and-potential-conflict/#Recreational.  The family was encouraged to become fully aware of the rules regarding riding dirt bikes before making home purchasing decisions. 

Three hearings were conducted by the Board regarding 2nd notices of violations.  Results are documented and confidential.  


August meeting will be August 14, 2019, 7:00 at the Franktown Fire Department with a Tues. Aug. 13 voting counting meeting starting at 7:00 at the home of Becky Realson.


Meeting Adjourned at 8:58
Prepared By: Cynthia Goetz, Secretary


